

LINGUA

Centar za edukaciju i usluge prevodenja

Date:

Name and surname: _____

ENGLISH – LEVEL 4 FINAL EXAM

1. Fill in the blanks with an appropriate form of the verb in brackets.

Dear Suzanna,

Thank you for your letter which I _____ (receive) last week. It was really good to hear from you. You said you _____ (see) Angela recently, but you didn't say how she _____ (be). Please let me know and give her my regards.

I _____ (be) in Carolina for six weeks, and I'm enjoying life here very much.

I have been working very hard since I arrived, but the job is interesting and everyone is very kind to me. When I arrived to the States, I _____ (stay) a few days in New York, and there something awful happened. My wallet _____ (steal, passive). While I _____ (look) in a shop window on Sixth Avenue, I felt my shoulder bag move.

I looked down at it and I realized someone had opened it and taken my wallet. If I'd been more careful, it wouldn't have happened. I _____ (not see) the person at all.

But I'm trying to forget all that. I _____ (live) in a small hotel at the moment, but someone in the office has asked me to share his flat with him. He seems a really nice chap. His name is Will, he's from Carolina, and he _____ (live) on the

sixth floor of a big block. It's a bit untidy at the moment because it's being decorated, but it'll be fine. We've arranged everything, and I _____ (move in) next week.

I'd love a holiday, because the job is really tiring, and I don't think it'll get any easier. Some friends of mine _____ (go) on holiday soon. If I didn't have to work so hard, I would go with them, but it's impossible at the moment.

You said you _____ (come) to see me this Christmas. I hope you haven't changed your mind. Let me know what date you _____ (think) of arriving. If you _____ (come), I _____ (show) you around. There's an awful lot to see.

Write soon.

Love, Steve

____ / 16

2. Insert the Present Simple or the Past Simple passive.

1. The Tower of London _____ (use) as a prison in the past.
2. Important questions _____ (discuss) by that group of people.
3. The telegram _____ (send) yesterday by my brother.
4. I _____ usually _____ (mistake) for my sister.
5. This beautiful house _____ (own) by Jill's favourite movie star.

____ / 5

3. a) Fill in the gaps in these first conditionals.

- a) I _____ (see) you if I _____ (arrive) to Liverpool.
- b) If he _____ (visit) the gallery, he _____ (stay) there a long time.
- c) If Henry _____ (make) a promise, he _____ (keep) it.
- d) I'm sure Fiona _____ (come) to say goodbye before she _____ (leave) the country.

b) Fill in the gaps in these second conditionals.

- a) _____ you _____ (do) less exercise if you _____ (not have) a dog?
- b) If Laura _____ (postpone) the meeting, nobody _____ (come).
- c) If I _____ (be) a better player, I _____ (play) in our school team.
- d) I _____ (not know) the time if I _____ (not have) a clock at home.

____ / 8

4. Turn these sentences into reported speech.

1. Mary said: "My father is buying the tickets."
2. James told me: " I will wear the black shirt for the party"
3. She wrote to me: "I am looking forward to seeing you soon."
4. I said: " I am going to work in the shop."
5. He said: "I collect stamps and teach English"
6. Anna said: "The students are discussing their problems."

____ / 6

5. Vocabulary.

a) Give the opposites.

stressed-

get on -

sit down-

put on -

turn down-

turn off -

b) Explain the meaning of these words in English .

a burglar -

scruffy -

polite -

c) Write the word that corresponds with the explanation.

to lie in the sun (verb) –

a place with many rooms (adjective)–

a piece of jewellery worn on the wrist or arm (noun) –

____ / 12

6. Fill in the blanks with an appropriate preposition to make phrasal verbs.

1. We have to put ____ the noise from our neighbours.
2. Sheila gets ____ well ____ her friends.
3. Fortunately, we turned ____ on time for dinner.
4. There is no point staying here. We'll go ____.
5. Some strange people have moved ____ next door.

____ / 5

7. Fill in the gaps with *a, an, the* or *-* .

1. He is ____ authority on ancient Greece.
2. During ____ night there was a great deal of noise outside.
3. ____ Japanese work very hard.
4. ____ animals bring joy to people.
5. In the big city, he experienced ____ loneliness which he has never known before.
6. Many of the chief characters die at ____ end.
7. She told her doctor she had ____ pain in her back.
8. We have to feed ____ dog and ____ cat before we leave.

____ / 8

8. Insert the appropriate expression of quantity.

1. Before the trip, we need to buy a _____ soap and
a _____ chewing gum.
2. Sally has got _____ books, but she never reads them, she hasn't
got _____ time.
3. I'd like to order a beef steak with _____ garlic on top.
4. I must brush my teeth. Hopefully, a _____ toothpaste has been
left in the bathroom.
5. There's not _____ oil in the bottle, how am I going to prepare dinner for
twenty people?!

____ / 7

9. Read the following text and answer the questions.

The world is controlled centrally, following a nine-year war between super powers which led to economic collapse. There is total social stability. World population is maintained at two thousand million. English is the only language, all others are dead. There is no religion. History and literature are censored.

Everyone is happy. Babies are born in test-tubes, and by careful use of chemicals and conditioning (babies are taught in their sleep), people are designed to perform certain functions in life. There are five classes of people. There is no illness or disease, but there is also no emotion or privacy. Everyone looks young until they are sixty, when they are sent to hospital to die.

People go to the feelies, where they not only see pictures, but also feel and smell them. There is no love or marriage. Everyone takes a drug called soma, in the evenings with friends and for sleep holidays that last two weeks.

Everybody works seven and a half hours a day, not because this is necessary (they have the technology to allow no-one to work) but because people like their work and would otherwise have too much free time. It is a throwaway, consumer society.

The better classes travel everywhere by helicopter, and go on weekend holidays to the other side of the world. Rockets can go from London to America in six and half hours, travelling at 1,250 kilometres per hour.

1. What period of time is being described in the text?
2. What are the feelies?
3. Why do people work in this society?
4. What happened with the culture?
5. Do you think people are happy in this society? Explain why!
6. Would you like to live in this kind of world? Explain why!
7. Which aspects described in this text couldn't possibly come true ever?

____ / 7

____ / 74

